Workshop Meeting 

Sanbornton Planning Board
December 9, 2010
1. Role Call

The meeting opened at 7:10 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Dick Gardner, Member; Will Ellis, Alternate; Nick Orgettas, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner. 


Absent were: Andrew Livernois, Selectmen’s Representative and Evelyn Auger, Member.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent Members

           Will Ellis was seated for Evelyn Auger.

3. Old Business
a.
Update on Master Plan

Bob Ward stated that the December meeting of MPAC was canceled due to the lack of a quorum. This means that the final draft of the Master Plan will not be available for presentation to the Planning Board until January of 2011 at the earliest. The process of adoption of the Master Plan by the Planning Board may take longer than anticipated due to the Planning Board’s schedule for Zoning Amendments for Town meeting 2011. Bob Ward stated that he will e-mail the completed draft of the Master Plan to Planning Board members as soon as it is completed.
b.
Update on mapping services provided by Lakes Region Planning Commission and review of Master Plan maps.


Mapping from LRPC is not yet complete. Three of the anticipated maps have been completed  These maps include the Water Resources Map which has added the names of all the brooks and ponds in town, the Farm Land Soils Map which shows the important soils in Town and the Functional Classification of Roads Map which shows the hierarchy of roads based on functional importance. The Planning Board reviewed the maps presented. 

c. Update on Hermit Woods Winery


Bob Ward stated that the Planning Board classified this project as a Level II Home Occupation at their last meeting which was subject to comment from the Police Department, Fire Department and the Health Officer. The Police Department responded that they have no issue and the Fire Department listed 4 requirements for State Fire Codes. The Health Officer has concerns regarding the septic system on the property. The currently approved septic system was for a 2 bedroom home. The current home (which replaced the 2 bedroom home) has 4 bedrooms and the winery will add considerably more sewage loading on the septic system. There is also a question as to whether or not the current well will be sufficient for the home and the winery. Chair Bormes stated that the septic has to meet State requirements and should be inspected by the State for the Site Plan.

Bob Ward stated that he will forward the letters from the Police Department, Fire Department and Health Officer to the Applicants so that they can address the issues.

New Business


None.

Other Business


None.

Planners Update


Bob Ward stated that the next meeting of the Planning Board will be held on Thursday, December 16, 2010 at the Town Offices. This meeting has 3 scheduled appointments. Boundary Line Adjustment Public Hearings for O’Leary and Auger and a Pre-conceptual Consultation with Howe regarding a Boundary Line Adjustment.

Adjournment


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Nick Orgettas. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:38 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
